EXECUTIVE SESSION Approved 2.2.17

Meeting was moved to the Kelly Room at Town Hall due an electrical outage at Weymouth High School.

Second Executive Session

In the public meeting, the School Committee took a vote at 8:45 p.m. to enter into executive session and return to open session only for the purposes of adjournment. Motion was made by Ms. Flemer and seconded by Mrs. Sheehan to enter into executive session pursuant to M.G.L. Chapter 30A, Section 21 (a)(2): To discuss negotiations relative to union personnel, Assistant Superintendent. A roll call vote was taken and approved 6/0; Dr. Sullivan: YES; Ms. Flemer: YES; Mrs. Curran: YES; Mrs. Nardone: YES; Mrs. Sheehan: YES; Chair Belmarsh: YES. Mayor Hedlund not present.

The Weymouth School Committee met in Executive Session on May 26, 2016, in the Kelly Room at Town Hall. To review discuss strategy relative to negotiations with non-union personnel: Superintendent. The meeting was called to order at 9:00 p.m. by Chair Belmarsh

Also attending: Dr. Salim.

Dr. Salim spoke about Assistant Superintendent Susan Kustka's contract renewal, a 3 year contract from 7-1-16 thru 6-30-19. Would like to add vacation days, vacation days buy-back with accumulated days not used. Will roll in \$1800 for travel. Would bring her from \$125,766 to \$130,521. This comes from \$128,721 plus \$1800 (travel). Discussed that she does an amazing job, wish we could show it in increase. Dr. Salim stated we need to be consistent with increases.

Mrs. Sheehan asked for updated copy of Administrators and Principal salary range charts. Also would like a chart of all Administrators and Principals salary, date of hire, last increase, and contract expirations. Dr. Salim stated he will have for us for the May 31, 2016 meeting.

At 9:14 p.m., a motion was made by Mrs. Sheehan and seconded by Mrs. Curran to adjourn Executive Session and return to open session for the purpose of adjournment. A roll call vote was taken; Dr. Sullivan: YES; Ms. Flemer: YES; Mrs. Curran: YES; Mrs. Nardone: YES; Mrs. Sheehan: YES; Chair Belmarsh: YES.

Upon review of the minutes on February 2, 2017, by the full school committee, regarding the disclosure of these minutes to the public, the committee votes at this time, to release the confidentiality of these minutes as the Assistant Superintendent's contract has been negotiated and completed. Disclosure of such minutes to the public would not defeat the lawful purposes of the executive session. Voted by roll call vote: Dr. Sullivan: YES; Mayor Hedlund: YES; Mrs. Curran: YES; Mrs. Nardone: YES; Mrs. Sheehan: YES; Chair Belmarsh: YES. Vote 6/0, 8:03 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Gail S. Sheehan Secretary

Documents Related to Meeting and Retained at School Administration Building 5/26/16

Contract: Assistant Superintendent

